ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
MINUTES 
V2 –
Committee Meeting Monday 9th November 2015 held at 7.30pm at 48, Meadow View Road, Sudbury, CO10 7NY 
Present: Colin West (Chairman), John Collyer (Future Fixtures Secretary), Jenny Collyer (Club Captain), Eddie Banks (Current Fixtures Secretary), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), Andrew Cordle (Webmaster), Julie Laver (Head Coach), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison) and Chris Childs (Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.00
1.01
	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from John Russell (Equipment Officer), and Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary).

	

	2.00
2.01
	Minutes of Meeting 15th September 2015
The Minutes of the Committee Meeting 15th September 2015 were approved by the Committee and signed by Colin West (Chairman) as a correct record.


	

	3.00
3.01

3.02

3.03

3.04

3.05

3.06

3.07

3.08

3.09

3.10


	Clubmark Renewal Application 

Andrew has continued the review for the Clubmark Renewal Application and circulated to the Committee a series of proposed refinements to our practice and administration procedures for agreement.
Under Club Management ref no. 4.3 the role description for the Volunteer Coordinator add main duty item 6 ‘Coordinate rewards and recognition of volunteers.’ John Collyer is the nominated Volunteer Officer and the role description has a link on the Clubmark file. It was also noted that the Mark Johnson Trophy is awarded to a junior based on both their personal achievement and contribution to the Club.
Clubmark item 1.1 there is a new requirement to demonstrate that the Club holds at least 12 varied coaching sessions per year and needs to be recorded on the Club web site. This was not immediately apparent from the coaching log which records just 2. Nevertheless it was pointed out that the Club more than fulfils this obligation. Whilst the sessions are focussed on the juniors the sessions are available to all and this needs to be made clear. The Winter and Summer series events do not qualify as they are deemed competitive events. It was considered the means of communication could be rationalised. Emails are sent to all members and information appears on Facebook. The Development Committee have established dates for coaching through to March. The Development Committee to review procedures. 
It is recognised that the Club needs to hold and maintain a comprehensive and up to date list of coaching licences and first aid certificates. This should also extend to Controllers, Organisers and Planners. Julie had sent through earlier that day the current list of coaches (Rachel Barford, Alison Cracknell, Julie Laver, Katie Martin, Steven Partridge, Nancy Powell- Davies, Lucy Fryer? Eleanor West?) to which should be added Emma Morum. Others holding a coaching certificate do not have a current first aid certificate and two have a first aid certificate but no coaching qualification. Whilst it is a requirement that qualification certificates be sent to BOF, the BOF data base is not maintained and is out of date. SOS needs to establish its own comprehensive data base. John C would try to ascertain what information BOF hold and the Development Committee would then formulate proposals. Thereafter John C would maintain the data base.
Regarding Clubmark item 3.3 the Club recruits new members in a variety of ways but the success of those methods is not recorded. Nor do we have an understanding of why we loose members. We are asked how we keep track of changes in membership and the reasons for those changes. Geraldine is therefore requested to review how and why the membership is changing and report to the Committee in order that we might review our recruitment practices at the next meeting.
Coaching courses are in hand.
The Club communicates with its membership via the web site, email, Facebook, SOS Members Group, and The Club Forum. The SOS Members Group and the Club Forum are not meaningfully used and would therefore be discontinued. The Forum would be replaced by a Club Notice board.

It is suggested we should look at ‘Canva’ as a means of upgrading our presentation on flyers.

PM Item 3.09. Officers Holders were requested to review their defined roles.
The Development Plan is commended but requires an introduction to give a statement of direction setting out what we wish to achieve. This should be in line with BOF objectives. Andrew will draft a statement.
	Dev Com
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Dev Committee
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Julie
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Andrew



	4.00
4.01

4.02

4.03
	Correspondence

The Renewal Notice for 2016 has been returned to BOF with a follow up setting out Club Officials as appointed at the AGM. Perry has made arrangements for payment to BOF.

The list of appointed Club Officials has also been sent to EAOA.
Running Nuts has offered a 10% discount to members if we post a link on our web site. This would not be pursued.

	

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03

5.04
5.05

5.06

5.07
	Treasurer’s Report

Prior to the meeting a report was received from Perry (Retiring Treasurer), Appendix 1 showing Income and Expenditure 2 months to 8th November 2015 and showing a balance in hand £4,171.
This is all the accounts information currently taken over. Whilst a new Treasurer is yet to be appointed it may be worthwhile the Chairman and the Secretary meeting with Perry to take over the full records in order that the ongoing accounts can be fully maintained.

From the previous minutes item 5.02 noted £1000 is earmarked for Club and coaching development. This was not clear from the Income and Expenditure account and was queried.
It was noted £3000 is ring fenced for juniors’ flights to participate in events in Scotland and Ireland. Clive is authorised to expend these monies. EAOA might consider topping up this figure. EAOA assets are quite healthy and they are seeking to replace the SI kit in the near future.
Perry has undertaken to pay the £150 Chalkney invoice upon receipt.

Note the following as attached to Perry’s report but not tabled at the meeting:-

Items pending:-

Income = Baddow Ridge Event

Costs = Baddow Ridge BOF Levy =£112.20 (but I no longer have access to bit of the BOF website to confirm!)

Baddow Ridge EAOA Levy =£71.10 plus dibbers – need to know the numbers from Colin
Invoice for Chalkney Woods event from Forestry Commission = £150
Tiptree United Reform Church has issued an invoice for hire of the hall for the AGM. This has been passed to Colin for procurement of a cheque.

	Colin / Chris / Perry
Perry / Chris
Eddie / Perry

Colin

Colin

	6.00
6.01


	Current Fixtures

Eddie circulated the updated 2015 Events Summary which is extended to include 2016 (Appendix 2).

	

	7.00
7.01
7.02

7.03
7.04

7.05

7.06

7.07

7.08

7.09

7.10
	Future Fixtures

Organiser, Planner and Controller sorted for Chalkney Woods

John C has had a good response to requests for event officials but needs a volunteer for the New Year’s Day Novelty event.

Chris Childs & David Lumby would take on the Hilly Fields event on 10th January. A blue course is achievable by using 2 sides of the map. Chris would walk Hilly Fields and advise Jenny of any map changes that might need to be considered.

Nancy is Organiser for the Broaks event on 7th February and should be able to secure permissions for use of the school facilities.

Eddy is Organiser for the Hatfield event on 13th March. The Region will allocate a planner. There are restrictions applying to some of the yellow routes through the woodland which needs to be agreed especially the route from the car park to the start.

Nobody yet appointed for Hockley on 15th May.

Lyn is appointed for Danbury Lakes 19th June.
No one yet appointed for the summer event at the Naze on 10th July.
Dave Skinner is Organiser for the Wivenhoe event on 9th October. Darren Cook would be asked if he would like to be the Planner.

Permissions for Chalkney Woods obtained from 2 land owners but needs Forestry Commission consent. An updated map is requested. A £150 fee is required. Parking would be at Lambert’s Farm. A £1 parking fee would apply but this also gives us use of the toilet facilities.
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	8.00
8.01
8.02
	Mapping Report 
Kevin reported that progress with the Hatfield map is a little behind.

Steve was to contact the Hatfield land owner to the west regarding access permission.

	Kevin

Steve



	9.00
9.01


	Equipment and Club Kit
John R advises nothing to report.
	

	10.00
10.01

	Webmaster’s Report

Andrew would like to wind down his Webmaster duties. The Results Secretary role could be hived off. It was suggested Darren Cook could be approached for this role.

	Andrew

	11.00
11.01

	Permanent Course Officer’s Report
As previously reported Alex has met with Joan Pinch and discussed requirements for maintaining the permanent course at Tiptree Heath. Some repositioning is needed but Joan is happy to leave the controls where they are at present and will use the maps currently in stock before looking to update the map.  

	

	12.00
12.01

12.02

12.03

12.04
	Development Committee
Julie circulated the DevCom calendar to the Committee prior to the meeting as Appendix 3 attached.
Steve presented a possible T-shirt for the juniors. These would have to be white as the green produced by this company was unsuitable. The shirt was a reasonable quality and would cost £4.55 for junior sizes and £4.75 plus VAT for the adult sizes. It was proposed to incorporate a green banding. The company can print a design if they receive it in vector format. Andrew would send a copy of the SOS logo for a colour match. The company can also match up Pantone colours (see www.pantone-colours.com).  

It was felt that adult tops would need to be a superior quality O tops which would tend to be about £20.00. Lyn would be asked to consider.
Yvette Baker and East Anglian Schools Championships are the junior summer events. The Yvette Baker is to be organised by NOR but a proposed date or venue has yet to be established. The East Anglian Schools Championships are being arranged by HAVOC.

	Steve
Lyn


	13.00
13.01

13.02
13.03

13.04

13.05

13.06

13.07


	EAOA Report
In the absence of an appointed EAOA representative Colin attended the East Anglian Orienteering Association meeting on 6th November. Notes of that meeting were circulated as Appendix 4.
It was suggested that the SOS projected programme of events could roll over the calendar year so that our events for the foreseeable future are apparent.

Robert Dove (SMOC) is proposing a Mapping Safety course. Details to follow.

Risk Assessments featured quite prominently at the EAOA meeting. There was astonishment that, when asked by the insurers, the organisers for the JK could not produce a Risk Assessment for any of the events. It was agreed that the Club needs to formalise its procedures for recording and retaining Risk Assessments. They must be completed prior to each event and signed off by a suitably qualified person. The document then needs to be retained for a period of 5 years after the event. It was agreed that finalised Risk Assessments should be sent to Eddie as Current Fixtures Secretary and copies would then be passed to land owners as necessary, BOF, and Andrew Cordle as Web Master. Andrew would then allocate a place on the Club web site for their retention. This applies to all events including the Winter and Summer Series. Risk Assessments for all coaching and the like would need to be prepared by the Organiser to cover the coaching series but again signed off by a qualified person, kept under review, and copies sent to Andrew with a copy of the email from the land owner granting permission and retained for 5 years.
There is also a requirement to keep a list of event participants for 5 years by retaining the registration forms. As an alternatively a list of non-BOF participants could be retained. Colin will seek clarification.
SOS has 5 Level B Organisers listed by BOF. To qualify as a Level B Organiser there is a requirement to organise two Level C events and to attend a safety training course. Thus the importance of maintaining a Club Qualification matrix.
SOS has recently decided to drop the Stragglers Relay event. Although this has been very successful, attendances have been dropping in recent years and it has been proposed to replace it with a double sprint event at the Naze on 10th July. Suffoc are keen to retain the relay format and have offered to put on a similar event probably August next year.

	Colin
Colin



	14.00
14.01

	Membership Report
No report but please refer to item 3.05 above.

	Geraldine

	15.00
15.01

15.02

15.03


	AGM

The Minutes of the SOS Annual General Meeting held on 26th October at the Tiptree United Reformed Church Hall have been circulated to the Committee. Comments have been received relating to the BOF pass word and cheque authorisation. The Minutes have been updated and agreed by the Committee for reissue and presentation to the Membership at the next AGM.

Payment for the Tiptree URC hall see item 5.07 above.

Colin is continuing to seek volunteers for the vacant posts on the Committee.

	Chris
Colin

Colin

	16.00
16.01
16.02


	Any Other Business

Julie would like to arrange for coaches to attend a Safeguarding Workshop at Essex County Cricket ground. The fee is £30 per person. It is agreed to proceed and would be booked by Julie when numbers are determined. Details will be circulated to coaches, Lyn and the Committee.
John & Jenny were thanked for their hospitality.


	Julie


	17.00
17.01

17.02

17.03
17.04


	Date of Next Meetings
Colin asked the Committee to consider whether we needed so many meetings and whether everybody needs to attend every meeting and indeed whether the AGM could be combined with a Committee Meeting.

It was agreed that there is no real need to coordinate with the EAOA meetings and we could reduce our commitment to four meetings a year. These would be rescheduled for February, May, beginning of September and end of November with the AGM mid October. Any Committee member who feels they do not need to attend any particular meeting has the opportunity to tender their apologies and send in a report as necessary. It was acknowledged that a lot of business is conducted outside of the meetings by email. Colin would circulate proposed dates for the Committee Meetings.

The idea of combining the AGM with a Committee meeting was considered impractical but it is accepted that the business could be conducted at a suitable venue after an SOS event. The event at Wivenhoe on 9th October was considered ideal. The glass pavilion would be a very suitable facility and may encourage a few more non-committee members to attend.
The date of future meetings in 2016 shall be as follows:-

Committee Meeting February      Venue and Date to be agreed
Committee Meeting May              Venue and Date to be agreed

Committee Meeting September   Venue and Date to be agreed

Annual General Meeting              9th October    Glass Pavilion Wivenhoe Park

Committee Meeting November    Venue and Date to be agreed


	Colin

Colin


The Meeting closed at approximately 22.15 hrs
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